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March 26, 2025 
 

Shedden Sanitary Sewer Construction Update # 1 

Work Completed this week:  
• Site preparation work, including the installation of silt fencing and straw bales to protect 

drainage infrastructure. 
• Laydown areas prepared for equipment and material storage. The laydown area on 

Fairground Street has been limited in size and fenced to ensure overflow parking for 
events like Rosy Rhubarb and the Tractor Pull 

 
Work Planned for April 1 – 4:  

• Finalize Site Preparation 
• Monday - Asphalt Pulverization from Fairground Street to Corsley Park  
• Tuesday to Friday - Begin Sewer Installation, starting at the future wastewater 

treatment facility south of Corsley Park  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Limit of Asphalt Removal and 
Active Construction for April 1  
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Road Closure and Access:  
 

• Traffic will be reduced to one lane on Monday with flag persons to accommodate 
pulverizing. 

• Union Road will be closed to through traffic from Fingal Line to Talbot Line starting April 
1st, 2025. Residents in Fingal and south of Shedden (McDiarmid to Fingal) will have 
unaffected road and property access. 

• Local traffic will still have access to properties in the construction zone. Driveway access 
will continue as normal and access to Corsley Park on Union Road will remain open this 
week; approaching the entrance from the north on Union Road. 

• Emergency Services will maintain access and drive through the site throughout the 
project. 

• Bus companies have received advance notice of the closure. For questions about 
impacts or changes to pickup or drop-off, please contact your bus service through 
mybigyellowbus.ca. 

• Garbage pickup will continue as usual. Place garbage and recycling at the end of the 
driveway as normally done, marking containers with addresses. If collection is impacted, 
the contractor will collect and return the bins to the property on collection day. 

 
Construction Safety:  
 

• Your safety is very important to us. Please respect the work zone 
• Please use caution when using the road or sidewalks in the construction zone and obey 

direction from traffic control. 
 
Please visit our project site using the link below, particularly the frequently asked 
questions section, as it contains answers to many common inquiries. For any questions 
not addressed on the webpage, contact the Township office for assistance.  
 
https://www.southwold.ca/en/business-and-development/shedden-and-fingal-
sanitary-servicing-project.aspx 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Aaron Van Oorspronk 
Director of Infrastructure and Development Services 
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